Selectmen's Meeting, September 19, 1988

Present: Rachel Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Madeleine Henley, Administrative Assistant, Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order.

Checks were signed.

William Suydam, Jr. was sworn in by Rachel Reinstein as the new member of the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. Art Stenberg reviewed the permits he checked out last week.

The trailer was found to be on the McKinley property. A letter will be sent to Mr. McKinley.

A permit application submitted by Bob Watterson for the Hamelton property was found to be a non conforming lot with a non conforming building. Mr. Stenberg will measure distance from road for the proposed deck to see if it is closer than the existing building to the road.

Mr. Stenberg will check out the following;

Permit #8887 and #8888.

Since the Vejr sub-division has not been approved, the Selectmen can not grant a permit on a non existing lot. Mr. Rowell want to see where the egress will be for this proposed lot.

Ed Rowell moved to appoint Tom Curran to the BOA. Second Rachel Reinstein. All three Selectmen agreed to the appointment. So voted.

Selectmen discussed Chris Joseph, Police Chief's proposal to hire a special officer. Robert Pragoff was considered for the position. Mr. Suydam moved to hire Robert Pragoff. Second, Edwin Rowehl. So moved. The three Selectmen were in agreement.

Selectmen talked over Chief Joseph's request to trade in five guns for 4 9MM. More information will be required before a decision is made.

Madeleine Henley will leave a note in the BOA box requesting information on a letter which Gary Bergeron, Breezy Point, was to receive from the Planning Board when he received his approval.

Minutes of last week's meeting were approved.

Meeting adjourned 9:00